[image: image1.jpg]


             Governor’s Advisory Council to the Division of Substance Abuse and Mental Health

Delaware Psychiatric Center – Springer Building, Classroom 3
Thursday, September 18, 2014 - 9:00 a.m. 
Members Present: 
Jack Akester, PhD, Patricia Ayers, Dr. Helena Carter, Reverend Robert Daniels, Andrea Guest, Thomas Hall, James Lafferty, Jim Martin, Susan Phillips
Members Excused: 
Anthony J. Brazen, III, D.O., John R. Evans 
Members Absent:    
Matthew Heckles, George Meldrum, Joanna Rieger 
Associate Members Present:    Lynn Fahey, Lisa Furber, Bruce Lorenz, Charles Sygowski, James Lark
Associate Members Excused:   Dan Hoeftman
Associate Members Absent:  Florence Alberque, Edie McCole
Interested Parties Present:  
 Steven Dettwyler, Patricia Maichle, William Mason, John McKenna, Melissa Smith, Joshua Thomas-Acker, Bridget Keogh, Glenn Levere, Liz Booth, Joshua Warweg, Cynthia Zubritsky, Tom Johnson, Bryan Gordon, Barbara Nolan 
	Topic
	Discussion
	Action

	Call to Order/Introductions
	Chairman Lafferty called the meeting to order at 9:05a.m. and welcomed everyone in attendance.  

Meeting participants were invited to introduce themselves and share their affiliation.   

	

	Review and Approval of Minutes 
	A quorum has been met to approve the minutes of June 19, 2014. 
	Minutes of June, 2014 were approved.  

	Chairman’s Report


	Chairman Lafferty stated there was going to be a presentation of the Quality Process Review.  The meeting started with a power point presentation of the Quality Process Review.  It was introduced by Dr. Cynthia Zubritsky and Bridget Keogh, DSAMH’s data analytic group from the University of Pennsylvania.  Cynthia Zubritsky stated based on the DOJ settlement agreement it was decided it would be advantageous to interview a small group of individuals who had been in the state hospital for years and then moved into communities.  The interviews were to evaluate the effectiveness of the program.  QPR originally started as a quality assurance for CRISP but expanded to all ACT Teams.  The whole process was designed with consumers doing interviews and helping to interpret the results.
Deputy Director Melissa Smith stated that the QPR works as a performance improvement initiative.  It is successful because it allows you to take action and make changes in a constructive and informed way.  The goals are to measure outcomes in ACT and ICM programs.  
Bridget Keogh says random consumers are selected.  There are actual interviews conducted on consumers and staff.  Interviews are scheduled to be done annually for 4 years.  Community Reintegration Support Program (CRISP) staff is interviewed.  The majority of CRISP members have left DPC as a result of the DOJ mandate.  Some of them had been in the hospital for years and are now receiving services in the community.  CRISP interview results are not presented in the QPR because it is a DOJ specific item.  She reviewed QPR consumer interview statewide results.  The QPR outcomes help to make pivotal decisions.

Joshua Warweg explained the actual process of the QPR.  The interviews are conducted primarily at the person’s home.  Joshua discussed the county specific results that were on a handout.

· Comments & Discussions followed
Chairman Lafferty introduced Jim Martin who spoke on the heroin epidemic in Delaware.  He stated there was going to be a day of hope and recovery on 9/20.  It will be called Shift Destiny and will be at the Nylon Capital Shopping Center in Seaford from 12:00pm – 6:00pm.

Chairman Lafferty reminded everyone that there will be no GAC meeting in December so the 2015 elections would have to start now.  Lynn Fahey and Bruce Lorenz will be an ad hoc committee and receive nominations by October.  A vote will take place at the October meeting at Edgehill Training Center in Dover.
	

	Director’s Report
	Deputy Director Melissa Smith reported in Director Kevin Huckshorn’s absence:
Deputy Director Melissa Smith introduced the new Provider Relations Unit which included Director Tom Johnson and Bryan Gordon, Community Relations Officer.  They both introduced themselves and gave a brief background.  They are to act as a liaison between the division and all stakeholders.  Chairman Lafferty requested that one or both of them attend future GAC meetings.
Deputy Director Smith went over the September Recovery Month Calendar.  The Recovery Month mini-grants were awarded.  This is the 25th year for this celebration.  This year’s theme is: Join the Voices for Recovery: Speak Up, Speak Out”.  There are statewide events planned.

The revisions for the “Behavioral Health Disorders Treatment Facilities Licensing Standards” are completed.  They were presented to Behavioral Health providers on August 11 by consultant Pam Baston.   Delaware’s First Lady Carla Markell opened the session with welcoming remarks.

August 28th and 29th four staff from mobile Crisis Intervention Services attended two day Critical Incident Stress Management training at Kent General Hospital.

The Crisis Walk-In center for New Castle County is in final contract negotiations with the selected vendor. Sites are now being evaluated for the new program.  There will be an announcement soon of the vendor and new program timeline.

The Outpatient RFP received a lot of thought provoking questions as a result; the due date has been extended to October 2nd.

The Detox RFP is in the final review process.  The award and announcement of vendor or vendors should be made in a couple of weeks.

We are in final negotiations with selected vendors for benefit navigators.  Should be announcing and coordinating collaborative efforts with provider community very soon.

We are looking at Supervised Apartment Program, SRAP, and others housing resources to maximally use available housing.  Several clients are ready for discharge but need housing arrangements.  DSAMH is working with the DOJ court monitor on what housing would be considered acceptable under the Settlement Agreement guidelines.

The PROMISE public hearings are being held Tuesday, 9/23, at Troop 2 in Newark, 5pm-7pm, Thursday, 9/25 at DELDOT in Dover,10am-12noon, and Wednesday, 9/24 at Thurman Adams State Service Center in Georgetown, 1pm-3pm.      
DSAMH is creating its SFY 16 budget and asking for more money based on the DOJ settlement targets.  Also, working with the department and Governor’s office for substance abuse dollars.

Dr. Steven Dettwyler reported working with Governor’s office to get an RFP processed for detox centers. 

· Comments and Discussion Followed


	

	Access to Opioid Treatment Subcommittee
	Chairman Lafferty reported that after a year of monthly meetings the committee is in the final stages of preparing a draft for committee review then a final recommendation to the Secretary of DHSS.  Diann Jones was the co-chair.  Chairman Lafferty asked that her remarks be included in these minutes.  They are as follows:

Please pass on my gratitude for being able to work with such inspiring members of the GAC.  It was an amazing experience learning from each and every one of the advocates on that team.  Though not always easy, it was also partially healing being able to provide a good look into the many windows of addiction and treatment from my family's perspective. I look forward to our final recommendations going to the Secretary.

Thank you for the opportunity to work beside you -- and also on behalf of my daughter, Nicole, who came to openly share her experiences with us earlier this year.  

I also look forward to being a continued part of the advocacy and systems change on this issue.  

Lastly, I'm also happy to report that Nicole is coming up in 6 months of recovery and intensive treatment via the DOC/Crest system.   Everyone on "Team Nicole" has played an important role in her path to recovery.  Even her relapses and the doors she couldn't enter for treatment are a part of her story and growth to get her to today -- which is her longest period of continuous sobriety.  

There are no words to capture my gratitude to the subcommittee.
	

	Standing Committee Reports:
	
	     

	            Children’s Committee
	Dr. Helena Carter reported that Dr. Marc Richman is the lead in the effort to develop transition programs for youth aging out of the children’s department.  We have worked together to identify youth who may need DSAMH services and to refer these youth into DSAMH earlier.  In essence, the internal referral process between the two agencies is smoother.

There is an RFP out for residential services; it includes an expectation that residential providers will work with youth to incorporate more basic life skills/independent living skills into residential treatment services.

The community-based services will go out to bid in winter 2015 and will ask respondents to offer training in skills needed to adjust to adulthood.

PBH services continue to end at age 18. 
	

	            Employment Committee
	Lynn says having employment solves a lot of problems and need to make sure that everyone in an ACT that wants to work can.  There will be an employment focus conference to get providers/counselors to get people focused on the benefits of employment.  Eighteen to thirty years old are least engaged in services of disability group.

	

	            Membership Committee
	Dr. Jack Akester reported that there are 14 full members with 3 vacancies.  He is working with the Governor’s Office to fill these positions.  He reported that 6 full member 3 year terms are about to expire.  He directed them to go on the Governor’s website, click on forms and reapply.  There are 10 associate members with 6 openings so let him know if you know of anyone to fill these positions.
 
	

	
Community Services Committee
	Chairman Lafferty is working on identifying a new committee chair for this position.  

	

	            DPC Advisory Committee
	Dr. Akester reported that Jim Martin chaired the committee’s September 10th meeting.  Jim Martin says there will be an annual updating of policies, grievances, and interview processing.  He says a new registered nurse was hired as a Clinical Risk Manager Officer named Doug Greer.  He also says that DPC is undergoing renovation such as repainting, various art pieces being added, a flat screen TVs, round tables in the cafeteria area, and replacing the nurse’s station. 

	

	Old Business 
	None
	

	New Business
	  Life Conference XVII will be January 15, 2015 at Dover Downs Hotel and       
  Conference Center, Dover from 8:00am – 3:45pm.
	

	Public Comment
	None
	     

	Meeting Adjourned 
	A motion was made that the meeting be adjourned.  Meeting was adjourned at 11:10 a.m. 
	The committee approved the adjournment.  
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